
Request to Cancel Pre-Auction Channel License 
 
Spanish Broadcasting System Holdings Company, Inc. (“SBSHC”), the licensee of Digital TV 
Station WTCV, pre-auction Channel 32, San Juan, Puerto Rico (FIN 28954) (“WTCV”), and 
pursuant to Sections 73.1750 and 73.3700(b)(4) of the Commission’s Rules, 47 C.F.R. §§ 
73.1750 and 73.3700(b)(4), hereby notifies the Commission that, to the extent necessary, it 
voluntarily relinquishes the license issued by the Commission to SBSHC for operation of WTCV 
on its pre-auction channel, Channel 32. 
  
It should be noted that SBSHC was operating WTCV on its pre-auction channel (Channel 32) 
and was in the process of relocating to Channel 21 pursuant to a Shared Television Broadcast 
Station Construction Permit (FCC File No. 0000029187).  On September 7, 2017, WTCV’s pre-
auction facilities, including the tower on which the WTCV antenna was located, were destroyed 
by Hurricane Irma.  WTCV immediately relocated to its post-auction shared facilities and filed a 
license to cover application (FCC File No. 0000029855).   SBSHC, however, did not officially 
file a Cancellation Application for its pre-auction Channel 32 license.  Accordingly, out of an 
abundance of caution, SBSHC hereby requests that the Commission cancel SBSHC’s pre-auction 
Channel 32 license. 
 
 


